
Holy Rosary Adopt-a-Student 

Current Week Donations:  $         1,560.00 
Total Donations Received:  $         6,405.00 
Parishioner Participation:  129 Families 
 

The monthly Adopt-A-Student collection is to help         
  Holy Rosary School with its operating expenses. 

AUGUST 7, 2016 

Liturgical Roles 
Mon. August 8  HR        8:00 am   Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Tues. August 9  HR     8:00 am   Mass 
Servers: Preston & Parker Wiechart 
————————————————————————–————— 
Wed. August 10   HR         12:05 pm  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Thurs. August 11   SP   8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
———————————————————————————–—— 
Fri. August 12    HR      8:00 am  Mass  
Servers:  Austin Smith, Kyle Steininger 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sat. August 13  HR      4:30 pm  Mass 
Servers: Elizabeth Brown, Lydia Bubp, Rami Casebolt 
Lectors:  Randy Wilker, Jennifer Tester  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Lori Brown, Rita Larkin, Jim Larkin, Colette Dugan, Adele Walls, 
Peg Larkin, Mary Dull, Cathy Buck 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  August 14  HR       8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Kyle Mielke, Dakoda Moore, Lexi Rammel 
Lectors:  Andy Rammel, John Rammel 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Dave Coleman, Deacon Marty, Don Fortman 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  August 14   SP     9:30 am  Mass 
Servers:  Charles Knatz, Matthew Schultz 
Lector:    Linda Lunz 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Kent Schlegel, LuAnna Scott, Judy Steinke, Ericka Aller 
Sacristan:  Diane Wright 
Ushers:  Norma Etgen, Marc Hines, Kathie Kentner 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  August 14   HR          11:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Jadin Davis, Kadin Davis, Rylin Davis 
Lectors:   Kelcie Fox, Mary Beth Mielke  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Matt Axe, Teresa Bertke, Ben Brown, Mike Grannan,  
Dave Gossard, Margene Craft, Phil Kill 

Calendar of Events 

Sunday 
8:00 am 
9:30 am 

11:00 am 
4:30 pm 

August 7 
Mass at Holy Rosary                  
Mass at St. Patrick                     
Mass at Holy Rosary    
St. Patrick’s Pizza Party 

Monday 
8:00 am 

August 8 
Mass at Holy Rosary 

Tuesday 
8:00 am 
6:00 pm 

August 9                          Fr. Vince Hoying 
Mass at Holy Rosary  
Education Committee Meeting - Modular Rm. 2 

Wednesday 
10:30 am 
11:30 am 
12:05 pm 
2:30 pm 

August 10                        Fr. Jim Miller 
Legion of Mary - Modular Rm. 2 
Confessions at Holy Rosary 
Mass at Holy Rosary 
Exposition at Otterbein 

Thursday 
8:00 am 
8:00 pm 

August 11                        Fr. Ken Schroeder  
Mass at St. Patrick 
Knights of Columbus - K of C Hall 

Friday 
8:00 am 

August 12 
Mass at Holy Rosary     

Saturday 
1:30 pm 
3:30 pm 
4:30 pm 

August 13 
Wedding of Nick Wilker & Michelle King 
Confessions at Holy Rosary   
Mass at Holy Rosary                

Sunday 
8:00 am 
9:30 am 

11:00 am 

August 14 
Mass at Holy Rosary                  
Mass at St. Patrick                     
Mass at Holy Rosary   

Steve and 
Kathy  

Frankenberg  
 

419-753-2056 

 

Grief  
Support 

Prayer 

Hotline 
 

Holy Rosary: 
 Julie 305-7937 

 

St. Patrick 
Judy 738-8702 

   

Weekend 
Mass  

4:30 pm 
 8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 

 

468 

204 

151 

357 

1180 

Cisco Funeral Home 
 

Sponsor of the Week 

CCD Teachers Needed 
 

As we plan for the 2016-2017 CCD year, we are looking for people who 
are excited about their faith and want to spread the Word of Jesus Christ 
to our youngest parishioners. 
 
Our greatest need is for 3rd – 8th grade teachers and aides on         
Wednesdays from 7-8p.m.  All teaching materials are supplied.  
 
This is a great opportunity to learn more about your faith and grow      
closer to our Lord while being a positive influence in our young             
parishioners’ lives.  Ideally, we are looking for people who can commit  to 
a full year (September 7th through May 3rd). We realize a year            
commitment is sometimes difficult with busy schedules so being         
involved for 6 – 12 week increments are also an  option. Call Nan at     
419-300-1045 for available grades and times.  

ST. PATRICK CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT 
 

St. Patrick’s Capital Improvement Fund has received $2,260 from 
donations in memory of Pat Moran.   
 

Thank you for your generosity. 



NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Mass Intentions 
 

Mon. 08/08 St. Dominic 
  Ez 1:2-5, 24-28c; Mt 17:22-27 
    8:00 am  HR         Connie Yahl 
 

Tues. 08/09 St. Teresa Benedicta of the Cross 
  Ez 2:8—3:4; Mt 18:1-5, 10, 12-14 
    8:00 am  HR George & Margaret Koons 
 

Wed. 08/10 St. Lawrence 
  2 Cor 9:6-10; Jn 12:24-26 
   12:05 pm HR         Tony Snethkamp 
       

Thurs. 08/11 St. Claire 
  Ez 12:1-12; Mt 18:21—19:1 
    8:00 am SP Jeanne Wright 
    
Fri. 08/12 St. Jane Frances de Chantal 
  Ez 16:59-63; Mt 19:3-12 
    8:00 am  HR   Louise Rye 
 

 Sat. 08/13 Sts. Pontian & Hippolytus 
  Ez 18:1-10, 13b, 30-32; Mt 19:13-15 
        4:30 pm HR Rosemary Householder 
         
Sun. 08/14 20th Sunday of Ordinary Time   
  Jer 38:4-6, 8-10; Heb 12:1-4; Lk 12:49-53 
   8:00 am  HR Dorothy Brown 
   9:30 am  SP Mary Burke 
 11:00 am  HR Catherine Kaylor 

July 31, 2016     Holy Rosary Contributions 
 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:   557 
Adult Envelopes used:   197 
Parish Pay (Direct Deposit)     92 
 
Adult Offering:  $     8,947.55 
Loose Offering:  $        999.73 
Total Collection:  $     9,947.28 
 
Week Budgeted:  $     9,670.00 
Weekly Collection & Direct Deposit:  $     9,947.28 
Over/Short to date:            277.28 
  
YTD Total weekly budgeted:  $   48,350.00 
YTD Total weekly collection:  $   47,908.31 
Over/Short to date:  $       (441.69) 
 
   
 

July 31, 2016     St. Patrick Contributions 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:     55 
Adult Envelopes used:     31 
 

Adult Offering:  $         425.00 
Loose Offering:  $         128.00  
Total Collection:    $         721.00 
 
 
 
 

This collection is for the regular weekly collection envelopes along 
with Electronic Giving.  Special collections are listed separately.  
Thank you for your generous contributions. 

Message from the Pastor 
 

Well my new knees are doing great – I’m walking around 
and feeling no pain. I am even starting to genuflect more 
smoothly. I am amazed. They are still a little numb, and I 
can’t kneel yet, but they are coming right along. It’s been 
over nine months since my surgery. They told me it 
would be at least a year before I fully recovered. It is 
weird to think I have metal in my knees now. My,         
the things they can do with modern technology, it’s    
unbelievable.  
 

So I am very happy I went through with this surgery, 
even though I was relatively young. I did need it done. 
After my surgery, I had asked the assistant surgeon what 
my knees had looked like when they opened me up to 
put in the artificial ones. He said they were shot through 
with arthritis and wondered how I was even able to walk 
on them. Of course, I told him it was because I was 
tough as nails… He just smiled. I am glad it all worked 
out  pretty well. 
 

Thank you once again for all for your love and support. 
Holy Rosary and St. Patrick’s are a great place to be a 
priest and pastor. I thank God every day for you. I hope   
I can serve you better and better as my knees get   
stronger and stronger. I want to be there for you and 
would love to be here as long as you can take me.  
 

Let’s continue to be parishes full of devotion and love for 
our Catholic Faith. Let’s continue to be places where 
people can find God and pray and worship Him through 
Christ His Son, in a Spirit-filled church, full of faithful   
people who want to be there. Let’s continue to reach out 
and invite others to be here with us, especially those who 
have left the practice of the Faith and just need a word  
of encouragement to come back. Let’s not let this      
renovation project be in vain. Let’s continue to fill our 
churches to overflowing and let them ring out in joyful 
praise. 
 

That is my humble prayer for you. May God continue to 
bless you this summer! 
 

WEDDING BANNS ARE ANNOUNCED   
  

The third time for  
Nick Wilker & Michelle King 

Donations Received 
 

Adopt A Student received $1,370 in memory 

of Mary Schmitmeyer. 
 

Holy Rosary Building Fund received $45 in 

memory of Rosemary Horn. 
 

Holy Rosary Church received $155 in 

memory Rosemary Horn. 
 

Thank you for your generosity! 



Catch the Excitement at  

Holy Rosary School 
 

It’s August…school will begin on August 17th promptly 
at 7:30 AM for grades K-8.  For the most part, our       
students and staff will be using the South Street back 
door for  entrance and exit, for lunch and recess.  With all 
of our construction, it will be the safest door for all of us to 
use. 
 

It’s August…some changes have happened that get us 
all really excited for the school year!  Our staff for the 
2016-2017 school year includes: 
Pre-K - Mrs. Gossard and Mrs. Pohl 
Kindergarten - Mrs. Baumer, Mrs. Rammel, full-time aide, 
and Mrs. Pohl, afternoon co-teacher 
Grade 1 – Mrs. Buck 
Grade 2 – Mrs. Bruns 
Grade 3 – Mrs. Guggenbiller 
Grade 4 – Mrs. Moeller 
Grades 5/6 – Mr. Larkin Homeroom 
Grades 7/8 – Mr. Kill Homeroom 
Intervention – Mrs. Van Tilburg 
School Secretary -  Mrs. Dues 
Aide/Librarian/Auxiliary Clerk – Mrs. Mallory 
Cafeteria – Mrs. Bayham 
Janitor - Mrs. Gossard 
Mr. Dobrozsi, Fr. Barry’s seminarian this year, will be 
teaching some Religion classes upstairs. 
Mrs. Krugh – principal and upper grades 
 

It’s August…time to pray for the safety and goodness of 
our children and staff members.  Our enrollment as of 
today is 129 in grades K-8 and 19 in our Pre-K.  Good 
things are happening in our little school, with our large 
kindergarten class at 27, which is our reason for         
Mrs. Pohl co-teaching in the afternoons.  We are really 
excited about that!  Please pray for us, watch out for us, 
and stop in at our annual Open House on August 15th 
with our hard-working PTO serving up ice cream.  This is 
a nice, one-hour long back to school night/meet the staff 
night.  Join us! 
 

Father, 
We thank You for the opportunity 
to begin this new school year, 
and we ask that You bless 

the students, staff, and families 
that make our school a great place. 

We pray that You will guide us in all ways, 
so that we will seek Your will 

in everything we do. 
We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen 

 

August 7, 2016 

Holy Rosary and St. Patrick 

5th & 6th Grade Girl’s 

Want to play or coach  

CYO Girl’s volleyball ? 

Contact Roger Bertke @ 419-953-4267 

 

ST. PATRICK PIZZA PARTY 
 

The St. Patrick's Ladies' Sodality invites you to 
the annual Pizza Party on Sunday, August 7, in the yard 
at the St. Patrick Rectory. Come together to eat and        
celebrate our community.  We'll begin gathering around 
4:30 pm and plan to start eating around 5 pm when 
the pizza arrives. There is always plenty of food and    
everyone is welcome to join in throughout the             
evening.  There are plenty of tables and folding chairs 
but everyone is always welcome to bring along their most  
comfortable lawn chairs, favorite games and           
scrumptious  desserts to share.  Volleyball, yard games, 
cards, coloring books and crayons, side walk chalk,      
bubbles and water balloons will also be on hand to      
compliment the pizza, fruit, veggies, chips, desserts and 
sense of community. This is a great time to catch up with 
friends and make new ones.  It is always a good time!  

FATIMA USA - 2016 
 

The Spiritual Center of Maria Stein will commemorate Our        
Lady’s apparition and message at Fatima on Friday,     
August 12, at 7:30 p m.  Fr. Eric Bowman will be the     
celebrant for the Mass.  All First Communicants are      
welcome to join in the procession in their attire.            
Confessions will be available.  Please bring lawn chairs 
and flashlights.  

ATTENTION 

ALL SERVERS OF  

HOLY ROSARY 
 

Mark your calendars! 
 

There will be a mandatory server training for 

all current servers of Holy Rosary  Parish on 

August 31, at 7:00 pm.  Adult servers are not 

required to attend. 



SCHOOL SUPPLIES 
FOR AGAPE 

 

It is that time of year again when Agape starts to switch from  
the Summer Feeding Program to School Supplies Program.  

 

Here are some of the basic items needed: 
 
Bottles of Glue   Glue Sticks 
Crayons - 24 count   Small Safety Scissors 
Pink Erasers   #2 Pencils 
Highlighters   Pocket Folders 
Red Pens   Pencil Boxes 
EXPO Dry Erase Markers  Subject Dividers 
Packs of Washable Markers Colored Pencils 
Packages of Filler Paper - Wide Ruled 
Fabric Pouches with Metal Zippers  
Spiral Bound Wide Ruled Notebooks 
 
For Older Students: 
 

All of the above except the scissors, bottle glue and crayons 
3 - Ringed Binders 
5 - Tab Dividers 
3 - Ring Zippered Pencil Pouches 
Dry Erase Markers 

FALL ANDREW DINNER 
 

Saint Henry Cluster will be hosting the Fall Andrew Dinner for the northern deaneries of Saint Mary’s and Sidney. The dinner 
will be held September 21st, and will be in the Saint Henry church basement. Any interested young men, high school age or 
older and their parents,  are invited for an evening meal with the Archbishop and a presentation and speakers on vocations. 
We hope to have many interested young men. Contact the parish office if interested in attending.  

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

Holy Rosary School Run for Life 5K 

 

Saturday, September 17, 2016 

CONSOLING THE HEART 

OF JESUS 
 

Consoling the Heart of Jesus – Is a 10 week 
study on Divine Mercy  that will be held on 
Sunday evenings from 6:30-8:00pm in the 
cafeteria beginning September 11th.  
 
 

We will also be holding two pre-session     
classes on Consoling the Heart of Jesus on 
August 21st & 28th at Holy Rosary at 6:30 pm 
in the basement. 


